
 

 

Julington Creek Elementary 

School Advisory Council Meeting 

 Tuesday March 9, 2021  

 

Call to Order: Mrs. Lewis welcomed everyone to the March SAC meeting and called the 

meeting to order at 3:30 p.m. 

Members in Attendance:  Jeanette Murphy, Cathy Apolinario, Amy Grimm. Kathy Kahrs, 

Colleen Hiebenthal, David Mason, Paula Steele, Richard Barnett, Kaly Weinberg, Linda 

Piscatella, Lisa Lewis 

Guests in Attendance:  

SAC Minutes:   The minutes were reviewed from the February meeting and were approved as 

written.     

Treasurer’s Report:  Mrs. Apolinario shared the Treasurer’s Report with today’s members in 

attendance.  The current balance is $672.08 for the SAC account, and the Florida 

Recognition account remains at $553.25. 

Principal’s Report:   

Mrs. Murphy welcomed the members to today’s meeting.  Mrs. Murphy shared the school is 

preparing for our upcoming Florida Standards Assessment next month. 

A big thank you to our wonderful PTO for a successful Dance Fit Fundraiser.  Information 

will soon be shared with parents with a final total.  Thank you for supporting JCE. 

The end of the school year fifth grade celebration is in the planning stages and will be a great 

event for all of our fifth-grade students.   

Old Business:   

Mrs. Lewis referred to the School’s Parent Needs Assessment Survey that was addressed at 

our February meeting.  The survey closes on March 31st.  Results will be reviewed and 

discussed at the April 13th SAC meeting.  Thank you for taking the time to complete our 

Needs Assessment Survey.   

New Business:  



 

 

School Recognition Ballots-FSA will continue as planned by the district.  There has not been 

a definitive answer about the direction of the school recognition funds.  The proposed plan 

will be a fifty-fifty split for instructional and non-instructional employees.   Our faculty and 

staff will vote during the week of March 22nd.  On March 26th, the ballots will be counted and 

the results will be shared with the SAC members for voting and approval during our April 

13th meeting.  ***SAC members, please be sure to attend next month’s meeting as we will 

need a quorum for our voting process.   

The meeting was adjourned at 3:44 p.m. by Mrs. Lewis.  Our next SAC meeting will take 

place on Tuesday April 13, 2021 at 3:30 p.m. virtually on Microsoft Teams. 

 

   

 Respectfully Submitted, 

    Amy Grimm 

    JCE SAC Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


